Morris Alumni Newsletter 2011-2012
Class of 1931: MAD MEN, who watches that TV show?  Did you know it was fashioned somewhat after a Morris alumnus?  Draper Daniels, class of 1931, died in 1983, is credited with being the mastermind behind such successful advertising campaigns as Charlie the Tuna, the Marlboro Man, the Jolly Green Giant, and Tony the Tiger. Draper finished high school in 3 ½ years, during which he played baseball, was in dramatics, and won scholarship achievement awards in English, history and mathematics.  He went on to graduate from Syracuse University in 1934.  His son, Bruce Daniels said the lead character in the TV show “Mad Men” – Don Draper--   is anything but a clone of his father.  However the fictional character shares the trait of being highly motivated to produce winning ad campaigns.  Draper was the son of teacher Fannie Daniels, I’m sure many of you remember her when she taught at Morris.
Class of 1941:  We are saddened to hear that Paul Edgerton has lost his wife of 67 years, Janice, who passed away on April 24, 2012.  He also has our sympathy on the passing of his son, Paul who joined his mother on June 3, 2012.  We are so sorry for your losses Paul please except our heart-felt condolences. 
Class of 1943:  Joan Fiedler Barton wrote to let us know she would not be able to attend this year because of health reasons but then she sent in a reservation so she must be feeling better.  See you June 24th Joan.
Robert Lull says he will be unable to attend this year because of a family reunion on the same week end.  However, God willing next year will be his 70th and he is really planning on that one.  He and his wife are both quite healthy and he is still working 3 days a week driving a scuttle for the INN and Conference Center. He loves it and meets people from all over the world.  He says he will see us next year.
Class of 1944:  Ethel Lamb Goodspeed tells me I do a wonderful job and write up of the Alumni Association letter, etc.  She keeps wondering why her class of 1944 isn’t included in the list with others. If she means they are not mentioned, that means I haven’t heard from them.  She says some in her class were Isabel Winters, Anita Halbert, Althea Coats, Bob Hayner, and others she has forgotten.  Ethel says she was married to Rolland Goodspeed in 1945 and he died in 2002.  Her daughter, Cheryl Goodspeed, was born 1950 in Syracuse.  Thank you for writing Ethel.
Class of 1945: Dorothy Roberts Manley tells us on May 8, 2012 she was invited to Albany on Senior Citizen’s Day and received a certificate for Senior of Otsego County at the Capital Building.  This is the 3rd time she has received recognition for services to the seniors of the county.  The other two times were 1997 and 2007 when she was honored.  Congratulations Dorothy.  Way to go.  We would like to extend our sympathy to you for the passing of your daughter, Carol Manley Stickles.

Laura M. Neighbor says she misses seeing everyone and is proud of how many from her class of 1945 attend each year.  She is doing fine and is a 9 year survivor of cancer.  Lymphadema in her right leg, the result of her cancer has slowed her down, but exercise keeps her going.  She has 3 daughters, 6 grandchildren, and 2 great grandchildren and is enjoying life at a slower pace.  Good for you.
Lynn Harris says by the looks of the Treasurer’s Report the Alumni Association is in real good shape. He says perhaps we need another CD for better interest.  We are way ahead of you Lynn, already taken care of but thanks for the advice.  He enclosed a check for the postage fund which is our big expense and tells us to help out the post office so it keeps his pension coming.  You can count on us Lynn!!  He also wanted to share a little info on the history of the house referred to the home of Warren Ryther on Hargrave St..  Yes, it was a Sears and Roebuck pre-cut packaged home put together by on of Morris’ best carpenter, Steve Tremlett.  It was purchased by H.H. Linn for his brother Ellery (E.C.), who came to Morris from Old Town Maine to work as a salesman for the Linn Company.  Many of the machinists at the Linn Plant came from Maine, the former home of the H.H.  It so happens that E.C.’s wife Bessie was my wife’s Grandmother.  She came to Morris to visit 63 years ago and see what happened.  E.C. had life use of the home, on his death Mrs. H.H. left it to her grandson, Francis Wheeler, a former Morris Boy who sold it to the Rythers.  End of story.  Not much He doesn’t know about the old town, always a Morris boy.

Madolin and Bill Wells tells us they are still carrying on everyday at their home at Missoula, MT, trying to get their garden planted during a cool, rainy spring.  They will move to their summer cabin at Georgetown Lake soon.  They phone Pauline Pegg Hoag, class of 1942, once a week.  She is in an assisted living home in Pendleton, OR near her daughter Carla.

Class of 1946: Zelpha Card Hoyer say she and Al Champlin continue to spend some time in Florida (Plant City each winter.  Good health allows them the good life.

Class of 1947: Barbara Rutherford Andresen tells us she has too many celebrations going on this month to make the 2011 Alumni reunion. She had 2 granddaughters in dance recitals and another graduating from B-G High School and then to BCC in August.  She and her family will be hosting a Japanese Rotary Exchange Student at the start of the school year.  She hopes to attend this year’s reunion. As it will be her 65th.  Hope to see you.

Marion McNeely Smith writes to thank me for producing a fine newsletter that she greatly appreciates.  She sent her dues and a nice donation to the Scholarship Fund in remembrance of Erle.  She reminds us that Erle was instrumental in obtaining the land in Milford for the current BOCES.  Had it not been for Erle there would be no BOCES in Milford.  Marion continues to spend summers in Western New York and winters in FL. There are a few Morris Alumni with whom she maintains contact although they are becoming fewer sad to say. She sends best regards to all and says to contact her at : 941-743-7536 FL, 716-358-5341 NY or nj2g131@yahoo.com
Philip Gregory says it is a busy June for him with his 65th from MCS, his 60th from Cornell, and his and Eleanor’s 60th wedding anniversary!!  Wow!!  You will be busy and congratulations from all of us.

Class of 1948:  Eleanor Black Gregory will be celebrating her 60th wedding anniversary with Philip.
Class of 1950:  Doris Cole Martin says she is very busy but enjoying every minute as Regent of the Oneonta Chapter of the National Society of the Daughters of the American Revolution.  They just sponsored a golf tournament to benefit the Wounded Warrior Project.  We would like to extend our sympathy to Doris on the loss of her grandson Jack.  Doris thanks me for the great work I do as secretary and says she knows how time-consuming it is to keep everything up-to-date.  She said the meeting last June was enjoyable and the presentation by Joanne made it doubly interesting.  Doris was installed as the Associate Matron for the Martha Chapter No. 116, order of the Eastern Star on Nov. 15, 2011
Class of 1951:  William Kodrich continues to keep busy building Fly rods, tying fishing flies and teaching fly tying classes.  He has a new beagle puppy names “Bob” who helps keep him young.

Class of 1952:  Russell “Rusty” King tells all is well, this time of year on the Gulf of Mexico, average temp is 65 degrees.  Of course I received his news last year after June.  Hope the weather is still good down there.

Ron Miller of the Morris Fire Department says the Department has been at the Otsego County Fair for 25 years with fund raising activities and usually revenues are a couple of thousand dollars.  Ron said last year’s income will help pay for a recently purchased $400,000 pumper and rescue truck that went into service in June 2011.  Don’t forget to stop by their tent to bet a quarter.  Ron said they had a good week except for the RAIN!!
Alice Rehrmann Bowie says she enjoys reading the newsletter sent each year and to please continue.

Class of 1953:  Ann Cole Powers won’t be able to make the reunion this year but is planning a trip here in July.  It’s hard to believe she has been living in Texas almost 5 years already. In addition to having fun helping daughter Melody at the Flea Markets and Farmer’s Markets, she spends a good deal of time with family genealogy documenting everything into hard copy and maintaining notebooks for both maternal and paternal sides of the family.  It was educational to say the least turning up ancestors that served in both the Civil and Revolutionary Wars and some who were close friends to George Washington as well as others that were beer brewers in NYC.  If you’re bored to death, get involved in genealogy.  It’s one of the nicest gifts you can leave your family.  In addition to 13 grandchildren, I now have 15 great grandchildren residing in both NY and Florida.
Class of 1956:  Judith Sohne Hurtubise said she wishes she could attend the dinner but Cooperstown graduation is the same day.  It is her grandson, Jeremiah Ford’s big day.  She hopes to see us next year.  Judith was also recognized for being a volunteer at the Susquehanna SPCA’s Better Exchange Thrift Shop.
Charlotte Douglas Harrington will be unable to attend this year as she will be attending her granddaughter’s graduation in Williamson NY.  She sends best regards to all.
Dora McWilliams Cooke donned her robe one more time on Thursday, Dec. 28, 2011, the last day of court session before retirement.  Dora was a court clerk until eight years ago, when the other town clerk retired, creating a vacancy. 

Eleanor Giambalvo Rutherford was seen in the Daily Star on Jan. 5, 2012 preparing bags of homemade soup for take out in the Elm Park Methodist Church.  It was the first week of the annual Soup to Go of the church’s outreach program.

Class of 1957:  Martha Wagner Benjamin announces her grandson Nicholas Benjamin graduated from the State University College of Technology at Delhi with a bachelor’s degree in professional golf management.

Leonard Bird thanks me for sending him the newsletter and says I’m doing a great job.  He also sent a nice donation to the Alumni.

Class of 1958:  Henrietta Olds Kodrich says she keeps busy trying to keep up with Bill and their new pup Bob.  She also had knee replacement in Sept. 2011 and is doing great.

Alice Pickens Maraglio is a member of the Otego Craft club and was pictured in the Star making and stuffing stockings with donated items for students at the Schoharie Central School That were affected by flooding in Sept. 2011.

Class of 1959:  Emily Boyd Davis thanks me for doing a great job. Thank you Emily.
Ken Cooke emailed me in January accusing me of over eating or something over the Holidays as he had not heard from me in 3 days.  He is very busy being active in the ambulance service in his town.  He is a driver and they had 278 runs in 2011.  Right now he is trying to keep a 501 (C)  (3) watershed association afloat.  He is the Secretary/Treasurer and pretty much keeps the thing going like I do with the Alumni Association. (his words not Mine)  They are desperately in need of funds to do some more stream work but most of their usual sources have dried up.  He and Jeanne had a good week end last year between the party in Oneonta for her 50th and the Alumni Banquet. He says the power point presentation was a nice addition to the program.  They had time both days to drive around the hills between Morris and Oneonta.  Some of the roads were not as familiar as they used to be, could be because they used to be dirt roads.  He thanks me for all I do to keep the Alumni a vibrant organization but says I need something to keep me young.  Is that what it is doing?

Robert (Cubby) Joy was pictured in the Morris school newsletter at one of the many ball games.  The caption says he started keeping books for MCS basketball around 20 years ago.  We know what he’s been doing.  Good Job!

Dorothy Hoag Dibble’s grandson Justin Pedersen was named to the spring term dean’s list at Hartwick College in Oneonta.  Dorothy’s son Jeff Pederson took 1st place in the Ed wessels Regatta in the F men’s 50-60 C-1 Amateur with a time of 3:19:58.
Class of 1960:  Imogene Smith Schlee is now the assistant marshal of the Laurens Chapter No. 518 of the Eastern Star for 2012.
Nancy Roberts Parker reports that she had some health problems in 2011.  She had open heart surgery on 9/15/11 and gall bladder surgery   November 2011.  She is feeling great now and no problems.  Joan and Bill Valentine came to see her while spending time in her area and it was very nice to see them.

Class of 1961:  Jean Walker Thorsen says she did not graduate with her class of 61 because she moved to FL in her junior year.  She has fond memories of her years in Morris.  When her brother said he was coming this year she told him she had that on her Bucket List, to come back.  She sent her reservation and so did her brother Jim.  We will see you on the 24th.

A reunion was held last summer by the class of 1961 and Jeanne Cooke e-mailed me the picture, I count 14 people in the picture but I know some of them are spouses because I see my classmate, Ken Cooke.  Those present were: Jeanne Beardsley Cooke, Linda Jones Douglas, Hilda Harrington Bowen, Paul Gunther, Marge Washburn Averill, Claudia Keegan Parmetier, Barbara Johnson Parker, Gail Tourtellotte Fitzpatrick, and Barbara Dunwald Kopp and you all look GOOD.
Barbara Dunwald Kopp was front page news in the Daily Star on 2/1/12 shooting pool at Nader Towers.  She has only been playing for two months.  Way to go Barbara.

Class of 1962:  Marcia McWilliams Rehrmann & husband Hank reminds us that their class motto was “They Said it couldn’t be done.” Fifty years ago they celebrated their graduation and now 50 years later they are celebrating again.  Congratulations Class of “62”.

Class of 1964:  Judy Brimmer Matson was selected to receive the Morris Rotary Club’s pride of Workmanship Award at their dinner last June. This award is in recognition of those persons in the Butternut Valley who embrace those qualities in the workplace which their employers feel make a contribution not only to the work place but also for the betterment of America. 

Barbara Knapp Weaver is sorry to miss this event this year but as she is coming to NYS the following weekend for her brother Tom’s memorial service she will not be able to attend.  Sorry for your loss.
Mary Roffe Valentine was the runner-up of the most comfy pajamas at the Annual Pajama Party at the Methodist Church this June.

Class of 1965:  Linda Shampnois Kertzman was in Street Talk in the Daily Star and was asked “Do you feel the economy is improving?”  She answered, “I always try to thin positively, so I’d say yes; I’ve never felt poor?”  She was also pictured talking with LEAF event organizer in Oneonta after dropping off frames for an upcoming art show.

Royce Webster’s Paving Company won best paver of the year, in the Daily Star, Best of competition in 2011.

Class of 1967:  Amy Wagner Gage has retired from Corning after working there 36 years and 8 months.  Her Grandson Keith Mondore was named to the president’s list at Herkimer County Community College for the spring semester and then graduated from Herkimer County Community College with an associate degree in music industry.
Helen Wagner Hoag has retired from Preferred Mutual Insurance Company, after working there, 23 years and 6 months.  Her grandson Chad Shipman was named to the President’s list for the spring semester at the State University College of Agriculture and Technology at Morrisville. He was inducted into the Phi Sigma Tau Honor Society in Philosophy at Hartwick College.  Chad also won the Socratic Award in Philosophy.  This was in his second year in college but his first year at Hartwick.

Class of 1968: A push to ban spreading liquid waste byproduct from gas drilling on Otsego County roads was defeated with a 9-to-4 vote by the county’s Natural Gas Advisory Committee.  Alan Springett, member of the county’s Natural Gas Advisory Committee, said ideally only plows would be used on snowy roads-with no salt-and drivers would learn to drive appropriately.  Arguing against a ban on brine, he said the issue of how best to maintain roads should hinge on an analysis of “safety vs. economics”.  “Worry about pets, but we have to consider human lives before pets,” he said.
Patricia A. Dugan says she is sorry she missed the Alumni Weekend last year but she was in Italy along with her sister Maureen, helping their brother Sean, celebrate his huge 60th Birthday.  Just before she left for Italy she moved too.

Class of 1969: Patrick Collier proudly announces the Ward Collier and Robert Meyers families the initiation of the Collier/Meyers Memorial Scholarship in loving memory of Kelly Collier (class of 1977) and Jennifer Meyers Collier (class of 1981).  The scholarship will be given annually to a MCS senior.  Very nice.

Sophie Wagner Liberatore has had a busy year.  Being an avid runner, she entered and won many road races, in NY, Boston, and Raleigh NC.  She ran another ½ Marathon at Boston in Oct. with both of her daughters.  She has also been running many 5k races and has been improving her time with each race, getting better with age!  Her favorite run was a 9k in Boston, “Run To Home Base”, where the finish line is home plate at Fenway Park!  This event raised 7.5 million dollars for our soldiers with brain injuries and PTSD. The next event she will be running is a ½ marathon in August at DeRuyter, NY, with both of her daughters.  Tricia lives in Raleigh NC and Jill lives in Boston.  Both girls are runners too.  Sophie is a Harley rider and is Secretary for the American Legion Riders in Norwich.  She has been recently nominated to receive the “Unit Member of the Year” for all her volunteer work as an Auxiliary member of Post 189 in Norwich.

Ken Tilley was picture in the Daily Star marching in the Otsego County Fireman’s Parade with the Garrattsville F.D. in Morris.

Class of 1970:  April 25 was the annual A.O. Fox Hospital Volunteer Recognition Luncheon, “Volunteers: The Icing on the Cake,” at the Oneonta Holiday Inn.  The Auxiliary, under the leadership of Joanne Burdick, recently received the Healthcare Association of the New York State’s Advocacy Award for the 19th consecutive year.
George Cole still resides in Cocoa Beach FL, and is employed by NASA, as well as teaching evening college courses for ERAU (Embry Riddle Aeronautical University).  George’s spouse Sun has been battling pancreatic cancer for the past 5 years.  They have 3 Children, and  6 Grandchildren all residing in FL.  In the past year George has taken his grandchildren on hot air balloon rides and he and spouse participated in a Christmas charity parade with 5,225 other motorcycles.  The Biker’s parade collected tons and tons of toys for the needy.  George and Sun also enjoyed a 2 week Caribbean cruise, with stop offs in Spain, Monte Carl, Italy, Greece and Turkey.  They saw things they never dreamed of seeing such as the Virgin Mary’s final home and burial site, walked the corridors of the Coliseum where warrieors once tread and visited the Vatican where they saw Michelangelo’s most beautiful statue, the Pieta.  Memories that will be forever cherished.
Class of 1971:  Cindy Bellows Miller was honored with an Honorary Mention for her home display at the New Berlin Quilt Show last July.  She also had a high single score of 48 in the SNB Horseshoe League.
Class of 1973:  Penny Platt Harrington retired from the field of education July1, 2011.  Penny and Ray have a new Grandson, Andrew Ray, born Feb. 15th to Ryan (class of 1998) and wife Missi who live in Liverpool.  Congratulations to all.

Melody Cole Jones has been residing in Texas for the past 7 years and finally got to visit the Alamo.  In addition to working as an independent contractor for Lexis Nexis, she enjoys spending her time being a vendor at the local Flea Markets and Farmer’s Markets.  Melody has 2 children and 2 grandchildren all residing in NY.
Jim Tremlett is establishing an Alumni cup to be awarded each year to the alumni team with the best score at the Golf Tournament.  Each year‘s winning team will be added to the alumni cup.  He has talked to Mike Chase, the Trophy Guy, about creating the Alumni Cup.  He envisions the cup being on display at Colonial Ridge if it’s OK with Jeff.  You have been doing a great job with this golf tournament Jim.

Class of 1978: Andrew Dugan and wife Sue announced the engagement of their daughter, Cynthia to Ilir Salihi of Springfield  VA.  Cynthia is employed as a special investigator for USIS in Washington D.C.  
Victor Lasher had his picture in the Daily Star marching in the Otsego County Fireman’s Convention parade in Morris.  The Garrattsville Fire Department had 10 members in line.  Good going!

Julie Jones Lawton has a new Grandson, Willard Eli Crane born September 22, 2011, to daughter Hilary who lives in Alabama, he joins sister Hailey.  Julie has another grandson to be born this September to her oldest daughter Heather who resides in the state of Washington.
Class of 1980:  Mike Chase the Trophy Guy got a thank you for generously engraving the Girls’ Section IV Championship plaque at no charge.    The Trophy Guy sponsors a team in the Horseshoe League at South New Berlin which had team high singles of 227 and team high triples of 652.

Class of 1981:  Willard Lasher and Keith Woodbeck were pictured in the Daily Star marching with the Garrattsville F.D., in the Otsego County Fireman’s Convention parade in Morris.

Jeff Smith was pictured with his Mother, Bertha Smith, at her 90th Birthday in the Daily Star.  Jeff made his mother’s cake, nice job too.

Barry Spaulding Jr.’s daughter Sarah has graduated from MCLA in MA and is working on Martha’s Vineyard this summer.

Class of 1983:  Jonathan Foote ran for the office of Superintendent of Highways for Morris and won the office.  He started his new job on January 1, 2012.  Congratulations Jonathan.
Class of 1985:  Mark Talbot and wife Lynne Veres Talbot (class of 1986) flew to Japan in July to visit their son Nate, who is doing an internship there from the University of Tennessee.  They experienced a ride on the Shinkansen (the Bullet Train), toured Tokyo, the Emperor’s Place Peace Park, Glover Gardens, eating sushi, pizza and having selected meat cooked on the grill in the middle of the table.
Jim Benjamin works for the Gordon B. Roberts Agency, Inc. voted #1 Insurance Agency for 2011 in the Daily Star.

Merton Hull was in the Otsego County Fireman’s Convention parade in Morris and had his picture in the Daily Star marching with the Garrattsville F.D..

Class of 1986:  Carrie Spaulding Wratten’s oldest Daughter is graduating from high school and is Valedictorian of her class.  She has been accepted at Cornell University and is planning on becoming a doctor.

Mark Wilcox and wife Jennifer of Milford announced the engagement of their daughter Erica Lynn to Tyler Michael Cade. 

November 7, 1986 Linesman John Kokell covers his ears while screaming New Berlin Cheerleaders cheer during a Morris-New Berlin football game.  This photo earned Julie Lewis her first NYS Newspaper Publishers Association Award.

Daphne Joy Thompson ran in the 18th Annual Pit Run 10K in Oct. 2011 and came in 381 place.

Class of 1988:  Nadine Joy and sons made a surprise visit to her parents over the Memorial Day weekend.  She and sons reside in TX.

Class of 1989: Lisa Moore Eklund was voted #1 Photographer for 2011 by the Daily Star.

 Brayton Palmer competed in local paddling in the Ed Wessels Regatta. He placed 8th in the E men’s under 50 C-1 Amateur.  They paddled from Otego to Sidney his time was 3:50:48.  He also competed in the 50th General Clinton Canoe Regatta taking 10th place in the J open under 50 C1-70.
Class of 1990:  Courtney Matteson Mackey and husband Jerry competed in the Frostbit 5K race in Dec. 2011 coming in at #145 & 146 out of 252 competing. 

Denise Gaiser attended the Annual Mother-Daughter Event at the Morris Methodist Church and took pictures of the occasion.

Dean Hull marched in the Otsego County Fireman’s Convention parade with the Garrattsville Fire Dept. and was pictured in the Daily Star.
Class of 1991:  William Wagner had a son born June 27, 2011 named Owen Bruce Wagner, he joins big brother Ethan.

Class of 1992:  Jeffrey Waffle owner of Colonial Ridge Golf Course has installed two True Gold Prestige Simulators.  Golfers no longer have to put their clubs away for the winter, they may choose from among 33 courses offered on the simulators.

Mike Sullivan was part of the Morris Canoe Clan in the 50th General Clinton Canoe Regatta, they came in 13th place.

Matthew Palmer was part of the Morris Canoe Clan in the 50th General Clinton Canoe Regatta, they came in 13th place.

Class of 1993: Gerard Joy and Brett Sherwood came in 3rd at the 50th General Clinton Canoe Regatta in the C men’s recreation endurance with a time of 9:40:39.

Brett Sherwood and wife Jaime ran in the 18th Annual Pit Run in Oct. 2011.  Brett came in 13th and Jaime came in 57th place.  

Jennifer Perry Hoyt said she and her children look forward to the county fair every year.  Jennifer’s parents always took her to the fair when she was a child and she continues doing the same with her children.

September 2, 1994 Frank Bryant of West Laurens drinks coffee while sitting at the counter of the Duke Restaurant on Oneida Street in Oneonta.  This was another photo that Julie Lewis took.
Class of 1995:  Jamie Maerz Hill was in the 50th General Clinton Canoe Regatta with the Morris Canoe Clan, they came in 13th place.

Class of 1996: Teresa M. DeLaurentis won First-place in The Daily Star’s 52nd annual Cook-off and Recipe Contest.  She made her prosciutto-wrapped shrimp dish before four judges and about 35 spectators during the competition at eh State University College at Oneonta.  The dish, voted favorite recipe by the newspaper’s readers won first place with a judges’ score of 358.62 out of a possible 400 points. She won a $500.00 gift card to Hannaford Supermarkets, which donated the prizes.

Class of 2000:  John Buygi paddled with the Morris Canoe Clan at the 50th General Clinton Canoe regatta.  They were in the X mixed stock aluminum Relay and came in 13th place.
Karen Lehtonen Hill and husband Ryan Hill of Oneonta announce the birth of a son, Mason Michael Hill, born May 29, 2011 at Bassett Medical Center in Cooperstown.  Mason weighed 8 pounds 8 ounces and was 20 inches long.

Class of 2001: Corey Canfield and Latisha Canfield have a daughter born on June 28, 2011.  She weighed 6 pounds and 9.9 Ounces.

Class of 2003:  Tiffany Heath is engaged to Neal Englert and plan to marry in May in the Capital District.  She is a graduate of Cazenovia College with a Bachelor of Fine Art degree in interior design.  She is employed as a health care designer in Raleigh NC.  The groom-to-be works as a research scientist, in Durham, NC.  They live in Raleigh NC.

Class of 2004:  Crystal Postighone was named to the spring term dean’s list at Hartwick College in Oneonta.

Russ Kanser was featured in Shop Talk: Kanserous Productions. He says the goal of his productions has always been to re-kindle the once strong music scene of younger generations in Oneonta.  From his perspective, Oneonta is a college-driven bar town with limited activities geared toward people growing up around the area.  What he is doing is bringing shows for all ages to venues like the Oneonta Moose Lodge and Oneonta Theatre-not just for entertainment, but also a place  for younger local musicians to get out there and play with some bigger regional bands in the metal genre.  

Tonya Pasternak was named to the dean’s list, at Bestyr University in Seattle, Washington.  Tonya, a sophomore, is a naturopathic and acupuncture medicine major.

Kelly Armstrong earned a degree and certificate of advance study at the college of Saint Rose in Albany.

Class of 2005:  Hannah Jacobsen was welcomed at Unadilla Valley on February 1 as their substitute Speech Therapist.  She is a 2009 Ithaca College graduate where she was four-year member and captain of the Track and Field team.  Her undergraduate degree is in Speech-Language Pathology and Audiology.  She is currently pursuing her Masters in elementary Education through the University of Southern California.  Hannah coaches the Gilbertsville-Mt. Upton/Morris Track and Field team.  She also coaches the JV Girls’ Basketball team at Morris.  Hannah resides in Morris where she enjoys spending her free time reading and taking in numerous sporting events.  She ran in the SADD Strides for Safety in April and came in 88th place out of 250 participants.  In May she ran the Riverside 5K in 24:33.  Hannah participated in the Delhi Covered Bridge 5K this June 6, she was in 14th place out of 124 runners.  

Brittany M. Decker and Albert W. Hulick IV are engaged to marry.  Brittany is a graduate of Morris Central School, and of Hartwick College with a bachelor’s degree in nursing.  She is studying for her master’s degree in anesthesia at Albany medical College Center for Nurse Anesthesia. Her husband to be is employed by NBT Bank.  The couple met while attending Hartwick College.  They live in Morris.  A July 2013 wedding is planned.

Class of 2006:  The third annual Spc. Shaine Lymn Memorial Ride for Charity on Sept 18th raised more than $4,000 for the Wounded Warrior Project, an organizer said.  More than 60 bikers attended the ride. The ride started in Morris and ended in Sherburne after covering 125 miles.  Shaine of the Army National Guard died at age 20 of a medical condition in April 2008.  He had just started working in a motor pool as a mechanic at the Binghamton Armory.  He joined the National Guard in 2005.  In 2009, Lynm’s Mother organized the first memorial motorcycle ride to pay tribute to her son and raise money for the nonprofit organization that offers aid and support to ill or injured veterans.  While nothing can dim the pain of Shaine’s death, it is heartwarming to see the support the community offers for this important cause, and to see something positive come from a tragic event.

Class of 2007:  Maria Stathoudakis was named to the dean’s list for the spring semester at the State University of New York College of Technology at Delhi.  To qualify for the dean’s list, students must have an academic average between 3.5 and 4.0.

Kaitlyn L. Beebe has been named to the president’s list at Herkimer County Community College for the spring semester in 2011. 

Erika Anderson ran in the Frostbite 5K Road Race in Dec. 2011 and took 170th place out of 252.

Kimberly Colllison graduated from the Eastman School of Music with a Bachelor of Music degree in Music education.  She graduated with distinction.  She is now teaching Elementary Music in Delhi and is enjoying it very much.

Asia Carroll was named to the Dean’s List with honors for the fall semester at the SUNY at Brockport.

Bobbi-Jean Bryden was named to the Dean’s List with honors for the fall semester at SUNY Brockport.

Lindsey Shumway made the dean’s list for the spring semester at the State University College at Plattsburgh.   She is a broadcast journalism major and a graduate of Morris Central School.  She graduated from SUNY Plattsburgh with a BS in Broadcast Journalism and TV Video Production.  She will be pursuing a job in that field.

Flynn Carroll was recognized for outstanding academic achievement at Buffalo State’s 55th annual Honors Convocation.  Flynn is a social work major.  To qualify, students must earn a cumulative grade point average of 3.50 or higher and have accumulated a minimum of 45 credit hours.  The Convocation is held each spring to celebrate students who have achieved this level of academic excellence.

Andrew Turner was named to the spring semester dean’s list at State University College in Oneonta.  He earned a Bachelor of Science degree in business economics at SUNY Oneonta on May 21.  On August 11, 2011 Andrew was at the Butternut Valley Alliance Summer Harvest Festival in Guy Rathbun Park dishing up ice cream from Get the Scoop.  Andrew was the winner of the “NYS Economic Association Annual Undergraduate Paper Contest” held at Rochester Institute of technology on Sept. 24. Turner’s winning paper was titled “The effect of Major League Baseball Rehab Assignments on Attendance in the international Baseball league.” Andrew is a 2011 magna cum laude graduate of the State University College at Oneonta, with a degree in economics and business economics.  He received the Outstanding Senior in Economics Award and the Robert B. Carson Award for best Thesis in economics.

Chad Weidman paddled with the Morris Canoe Clan in the 50th General Clinton Canoe Regatta.  Their team came in 13th place out of 34 relay groups.

Class of 2008:  Monique DeLuca was named to the Dean’s List at Ithaca College’s School of Health Sciences and Human Performance for the 2011 spring semester.  She was also named to the Dean’s List for the fall semester, a senior clinical health studies major in the School of Health Sciences and Human Performance. Monique graduated Summa Cum Laude from Ithaca College with a BS in Clinical Health Science. She will continue to study in the grad program of Ithaca College for 2 more years working toward finishing her doctoral work in Physical Therapy in 2014.

Clair Tompkins came in 35th at the Frostbite 5K Road Race in Dec. 2011 out of 252 runners.

Justin Chase graduated from SUNY Cobleskill with a Bachelor of Technology in Information Systems.  He is doing his internship at New York Central Mutual Insurance Company in Edmeston.

Michele Kirk was named to the Dean’s List with honors in the fall semester at SUNY Brockport.

Sierra Lymn tells us she is attending SUNY Cobleskill and made the Dean’s list both semesters in 2011.  She is majoring in Child and Family Services, and was also inducted into Phi Theta Kappa national honor Society. Sierra got married on June 11th in the state of Washington to her ex-military fiancé and then had a reception In NY for family and friends in the area.  Thank you very much for sharing and congratulations to you both.

Victoria Galbreth has been recognized for being on the Dean’s list for academic achievement for the fall term at Elmira College.  The dean’s list recognizes students who have a grade-point average of 3.6 or higher for the fall academic term.  She was also recognized at the Honor Scholars at Winter Convocation, majoring in biology.

Kaitlin Meyers was named to the Dean’s list for the fall semester at The State University College at Brockport.

Class of 2009: Kayla Card was asked, “What’s your favorite fair food?’ in Street Talk.  Her reply was, “Chicken Speedies from Pepe’s.  It’s really delicious.” 

Andrew Chase has been named to the Dean’s list for the spring semester in 2011 at The SUNY Morrisville.  To be named to the dean’s list, a student must achieve an average of 3.0 to 3.99 for the semester and complete 12 credit hours.  Andrew is starting his fourth year of college.   It will be his second year at Cortland he is majoring in Physical Education. 
Danielle Showers was named to the Dean’s list for the spring semester in 2011 at SUNY Morrisville.

Sean Galley was named one of two Distinguished Junior Holstein Members at the recent annual convention in Syracuse.   Sean is a graduate of Morrisville State College with a degree in diesel technology.  He is pursuing a Bachelor of Technology degree in Agricultural Equipment Technology at SUNY Cobleskill.  This year he will represent state Junior Holstein Members at many events including the state Spring Dairy Carousel, New York State Fair, and the state Holstein summer picnic.

Chad Turner was named to the dean’s list for the spring semester at SUNY Morrisville in 2011.

Our condolences go out to Melissa Caffery on the loss of her father, W. Joe Caffery.

Raisa Pickens was inducted into the Lambda XI Chapter of the phi Theta Kappa honor society at the State University College of Agriculture and Technology at Morrisville.  She was named to the Dean’s list for the spring semester at SUNY Morrisville.  Raisa was named to the Dean’s List during the fall semester at the State University College at Oneonta.

Anthony Hartmann was named to the Dean’s list with honors for the fall semester at SUNY Brockport.

Class of 2010:  Victoria Hulse was named to the Dean’s List for the fall semester at Niagara University.

Class of 2011:  Angelina Nitto, was the salutatorian of her class of 2011 and is a first-year student in the pre-med program, had been named to the dean’s list at the Albany College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences for the fall semester.  She graduated Salutatorian from the class of 2011 at Morris Central School.  Angelina had a 3.52 grade point average in her 17 credit classes.  To be named to the dean’s list, students must have a 3.2 GPA.

Ryan Neer, a first-year criminal justice major at York College of Pennsylvania, received an academic scholarship from the college.  Ryan, a graduate of MCS, received the Dean’s Scholarship and was on the Dean’s list for the fall semester.  To be eligible, a student must be registered for at least 12 academic credit hours and earn a semester grade point average of 3.5 or higher.
Ethan Harris participated in the annual Central New York junior idol Competition in Oneonta last May and June.  There were over 60 of young people in the county who participated.  There were about 30 participants in his age group and he beat them all to win first prize.  He also won a $200.00 savings bond, a Net Book computer, and the opportunity to have an original song written and professionally recorded at Impact Studios.  It will be released on thirteen different local radio stations with an interview with the DJ.  If you want to celebrate his success you can go online and see his videos at http://www.youtube?v=45jJ3iR-PGA and

http://www.reverbnation.com/khaliljade.
Hollis Tompkins ran the Frostbite 5K Road Race in Dec. 2011 and came in 38th place out of 252 runners.

Austin Goodwin was seen raking hay at his family’s farm on Naylor Road in the Daily Star last June.

Phillip Bourgeois was on the dean’s list for the fall semester at SUNY Brockport.

Lindsay Joanne Rutte was 2011 valedictorian of her class and is a first-time scholarship recipient for the 2011-2012 academic year.  She received a Clark Foundation Scholarship through the Otsego Area Occupational Center in Milford.  Students receive Clark Foundation Scholarships based on academic achievement, citizenship qualities and service to their communities and schools.  
Roman Norman paddled in the 50th General Clinton Canoe Regatta with the rest of the Morris Canoe Clan.  His group came in 13th place out of 34.

Class of 2012:  Melisa Suarez-Robertson paddled in the 50th Canoe Regatta taking 3rd place in the U C-2  Stock–Youth division.  Melisa is the Class of 2012’s salutatorian, and will be studying liberal arts at SUNY New Paltz next fall.
Charlotte Rozanski  is the Valedictorian of the class of 2012 and planes on attending SUNY College of Environmental Science and Forestry in Syracuse this fall with a major in Biology.  She was pictured in the Daily Star with a write up about Mrs. Julene Waffle, one of her teachers.  She said she felt lucky to be in a school where she had such great teachers.  Mrs. Waffle was one of the teachers who pushed her to be the best she could.  Charlotte has gone to Morris Central School all her life.  She is very open minded and is involved in almost everything going on from sports, to music, snowmobiling, and downhill skiing.  Charolotte will be attending college with major in biotechnology or environmental biology.
John Hennon competed at Otsego County’s 2012 Law Day event May 1, 2012.Law Day is a national observance of the nation’s commitment to the rule of law.  Students are nominated for competition at law Day by local school district educators, and compete in a short-answer test and interviews regarding knowledge of civics.

Ryan Webster and Nicolas Lasher competed in the Natural Resources and Welding programs at the Otsego Area Occupational Center At SUNY Cobleskill Days.

Jennifer Thomas has been awarded a $1,000-per-year “Educational Foundation Academic Distinction” scholarship to attend Alfred State College.   She intends to enroll in the veterinary technology program.  The award, based on scholastic achievement, is from the Educational Foundation of Alfred Inc.

Abby Schwarzhans was selected for the 29th annual Rotary District 7170 Rotary Youth Leadership Awards Conference at Hartwick College in Oneonta. She will join 110 other students from regional high schools who will live, work, and study together at the conference.

Justin Schaffer was named to the honor roll for the second-quarter at ONC BOCES.

Derrick Anderson contributed a 49 for Morris (1-4) at Colonial Ridge Golf to help win the game with Laurens.

Derrick Anderson and Kyle Lum were named to the first and second quarters honor roll at the Otsego Northern Catskill Board of Cooperative Education Services’ Otsego Area Occupation Center in Milford.  Derrick and Kyle competed last Sept. At SUNY Cobleskill Days in a variety of competitions, including natural resources and welding.
Jessica Burdick was named to the President’s list for the first-quarter at ONC BOCES at Milford.

Class of 2013:  Shane Harrington competed in the SADD Strides for Safety 5K run/walk and came in 13th of 250 runners.  He also ran in the 18th Annual Pit Run coming in 32nd place out of over 300 runners.  Shane ran the Frostbit 5K road race in December of 2011 in 19:53:3, which earned him 13th place out of 252 runners.

Emily LeBoffe paddled in the 50th Canoe Regatta in the U C-2 Stock-Youth and took 3rd place.  Emily was also quoted in the Daily Star saying she thought the Mustangs girls’ soccer team had made it to the state tournament before but no one could verify it.  They did make it this year to the Class D state quarter final.  As of Nov. 13, 2011 they were in 6th place.  
Levi Decker earned medalist honors with a 42 at Colonial Ridge golf course.  Levi shot a 2-under par 34 on the back nine to lead the host Mustangs to a 245-258 victory over Walton this May.  His lowest round in his four varsity seasons featured birdies on the par-4 14th hole, the par-5 15th and par-4 18th at the Colonial Ridge Golf in Laurens.

Jenna Turner was seen in the Daily Star scooping ice cream at the Butternut Valley Alliance Summer Harvest Festival in Guy Rathbun Park in Morris.
Rosemarie Kusmierz, Meghan Stoner, and Ryan Hungerford were all named to the Principal’s list for the first quarter at the Otsego Area Occupational Center in Milford.   Then the same 3 were named to the honor roll for the second quarter.
Peter Gartung was chosen along with 3 other top-ranked competitors from the meet to represent the state in Harrisburg Pa, at the Junior Dairy Management Contest .  He has been in 4-H about 6 years.  He would have liked to been joined by the rest of his team, which includes Alexis Joy, Nick Lasher, and Mariah Goodwin. 
Matthew Morlock competed at the Otsego Area Occupational Center in a variety of competitions including natural resources and welding.
Dezaray Bigas was named to the principal’s list for the first quarter at ONC BOCES.

Nicholas Lasher, Skylar Maricle and Matthew Morlock were named to the Honor roll for the first and second quarters at BOCES in Milford.

Khalil Carney participated in the annual Central NY Junior Idol Competition in Oneonta last May and June.  She has been competing since the sixth grade when she sand in a school talent competition.  Then she learned to play the guitar when she was in the 7th grade and wrote a song a month later.  For her efforts she won many standing ovations and second place which earned her a $100.00 savings bond.  Celebrate her success by going online and see her videos http;//www.youtube.com/watch?v=45jJ3iR-PGA and http://www.reverbnation.com/khaliljade.

Ryan Hungerford won top honors and third place at SUNY Cobleskill Days.  OC-ED students competed in a variety of competitions.  Ryan took first-place on the Dozer and third-place on the excavator.

Class of 2014:  Emily Hoyt likes to go to the fair because she loves the demolition derbies.  “We have gone every year all week long”, she said.  Emily was named to the honor roll for the second-quarter at OAOC of ONC BOCES.
Makenzie Ballard said she has been bringing cows to the fair to show since age 8 and said she began exhibiting dairy cows her first year.  Now she switched to beef cows, which she has been showing ever since.  This year she will have 3 beef cows at the fair.

Daniel Dumond was named to the principal’s List for the first-quarter at ONC BOCES in Milford.

Class of 2015:  Cheyenne Osuna won for the craziest pajamas at the Methodist Church Pajama Party. 

Class of 2016:  Margaret Ernst was playing her violin with the Ernst Family Band at the Butternut Valley Alliance Summer Festival in Guy Rathbun Park in Morris last summer.  Maggie won the Morris Central School’s 2012 spelling bee and moved to the regional spelling bee in Oneonta.
Rosa Harris was crowned the Fire Queen of the Garrattsville Fire Department.

Class of 2017:  Frazer Bourgeois was named second runner-up in the February spelling bee at the Morris School District.  He now moves on to the regional Daily Star Spelling Bee in March where he will face spellers from schools through out the Otsego, Delaware, and Chenango area.

Deirdre Bret was crowned Fire Princess by the Garrattsville Fire Department.

Class of 2018:  Michaela Lasher was crowned Fire Princess by the Garratttsville Fire Department. 
Faculty and Staff News
Maureen Joy was surprised when her daughter Nadine made a visit home over Memorial weekend with sons, Michael and Mason.

Julene Waffle was pictured in the Daily Star being complimented by Charlotte Rozanski.  Julene is such a great English teacher, Charolotte feels very lucky to have had her.  Julene won a Kids In Need Foundation grant.  She is one of the winners of the School Supply Stories Contest. 
Michael Virgil was seen getting a free ice cream cone at the Butternut Valley Alliance Summer Harvest Feistival in Guy Rathbun Park, last June.  Band director Douglas Ernst was there too, playing with daughter Margaret in the Ernst Family band.  Good to have entertainment.

Norma Boyd bought the most children (7) to the annual Mother-Daughter Event, pajama party at the Morris Methodist Church.  Joan Miller was the runner-up with 6 family members.

Mike Virgil served the ladies at their Mother-Daughter Event above.  He also says many thanks go out to all those involved in the Free Community Meals that the Methodist Church put on starting in October 2011, Dec., Feb. 2012 and the last one in May 2012.  He says the free community meal project was success in its first year of existence.
Nicole Miller, elementary teacher, was married July 23, 2011 to Joseph Briguglio.  Congrats you two!

Carrie Lynn Phillips retired staff received the Paul Harris Award from the Morris Rotary Club.

Bob Thomas was on the Democratic panel running for town council last November.

Shirley Knapp regrets she will miss the Alumni Dinner this year but will be attending her son Tom’s Memorial Service the following week.

Judy Matson, secretary to the superintendent, received The Pride of Workmanship Award from the Morris Rotary Club.  
Mrs. Lisa Galbreth, teacher’s aide, served for 3 years overseas as a communication specialist.  She worked from 1985-1988 at the M.A. R. S. station; she was responsible for sending telegrams.  Kylie Brigham drew a picture of Lisa to honor her on Veterans Day.

Joshua Hough, Shana Bugyi, and Kellie Diehl attended a conference to more instruction on implementing Response to Intervention (RTI)

The faculty and staff help support breast cancer research on Denim Day!  On October 7, teachers and staff word denim and paid a dollar for the fundraiser.

David Krivit, Amanda Villari, and Emily Kirsch attended a conference on young adult literature in the classroom.

Karen Anderson was thanked for all the copy room work she does and I would like to add to the regards by thanking her for all the copying she does for the Alumni.  Thank you, thank you Karen!
Rhoda Flint ran in the sixth annual pit run 5k in October 2011 and cam in 223 out of over 346 runners.  Congrats Rhoda.

Joanne Telfer is a recipient of the 2012 Secondary Education Dept. Award for Exemplary Service.  This award is presented by the Secondary Education Dept. of the State University of NY College at Oneonta.

People retiring this year:  Mr. Rod Gould, guidance counselor for 14 years, Ms Loftus, elementary music 5 years, Luella Hodges, Licensed Teaching Assistant for 22 years, and Paulette Cotter, elementary teacher for 26 years.  
Bob Thomas reminds me to share the link to the listing of Mustang Musings and Mustang Monthly, which is mailed to local residents.

http://www.morriscs.org/districtinfo.cfm?subpage=1323891

The link to MCS School site: http://www.morriscs.org/.  Each month a summary of events in posted on the school website.
Current News

Morris Central School is please to announce that our District has received the Utica National Insurance Company’s 2012 School Safety Excellence Award, Titanium Level with Honors.  This is the highest level safety award that can be achieved by Utica National clients.
There is much evidence to indicate that the educational programs of the Morris Central School are successful.  Many of our elementary and middle school students achieve high scores on mandated state tests.  More than 86 % of the Class of 2011 earned Regents diplomas with over 30% of the graduates earning Advanced Regents Diplomas.  

Our students have also excelled in extra-curricular activities this past year with girls’ soccer team winning the Tri-Valley Championship and the Class D Sectionals, the Boys’ basketball team winning the Tri-Valley Championship and making it to the semi-finals in Sectionals and the golf team winning the Tri-Valley Championship.  Many of our students have also been selected for All-County and All-State band and choir and our band brought home many trophies from the Sherburne Pageant of Bands.

This May the Butternut Grange voted $100 to Morris Central School’s Nature’s Classroom toward the annual sixth grade week-long sojourn at they survive in the wilderness.
Last December the Senior Citizen’s Dinner was a huge success with wonderful food and great entertainment.  There was even a thank you in the Daily Star from a couple from Guilford who had attended and raved about it being a beautiful Christmas gift for senior citizens.
During February break, the Multicultural Sightseers Club, a group of 24 students and parents led by Morris Central School Spanish teacher Joanne Telfer, traveled to Costa Rica for a week.  They visited volcanoes, hot springs, and an elementary school.  Other activities included a boat ride down at crocodile-infested river and zip lining in the canopy of a rain forest.

The Senior Chorus “Glee” Club presented its spring musical. “Glee”- MCS Style loosely follows the TV show and was written by Students along with their teacher, Cheryl Ernst.  It was a great show!!  Every year the Chorus goes on a trip to NYC to see a Broadway Play.  They raise money all year to pay for the trip.   Last October they went to see Spiderman: Turn off the Dark.  The show was great and so was the experience. 
The annual Halloween Parade was attended by the entire school.  After the parade the students returned back to school and were treated to cider and donuts.  If you have never seen this parade you are really missing out on something.  I have seen it many times and always enjoy the costumes on the students as well as faculty.

Morris Central School District voters approved two propositions during voting.  The vote on the $2.4 million Capital project was approved, 115-36.  A $5.7 million proposal was defeated in August 2011, 185-99.  The purchase of a bus was approved, 103-48.

March 29, 2011 in letters to the Editor, Fred Lemister from Cooperstown, said our Student productions are worth attending.  This was last year’s production titled “Hooray for Hollywood” and was a tribute to theme songs from movies over the past decades.  He said the show was outstanding, high praise indeed from someone not from Morris.  He encourages all to attend their school’s theatrical productions.  We have extraordinary talent in our schools.

Nature’s Classroom this year experienced beautiful weather and lots of wonderful memories from Lake George.  What a great program to make available to our sixth grade students.
 The Senior play this year was “The Legend of Sammy’s Swamp,” it was performed in Nov. 2011.

The Spanish Club held a spaghetti dinner to raise funds for their end-of-year trip to Hershey Park. 

Recently, the members of the Spanish III Regents Class and Mrs. Telfer ventured to South America heading to the Amazon Rain Forest, and then to the Andes Mountains and to the land of the Inca.  They really didn’t leave the school but got first-hand, hands-on experiences.  A master basket-weaver, visited the school and gave the class instruction on 2 crafts of the Amazon Rain Forest: Rainsticks and melon Baskets.
The Early Files
Twenty Years Ago:
7/25/91 Garlic may not help you lose weight, but you do look better from a distance. 12/5/91 Trudy Maerz knows there are bargains out there because she and Rosie Hoffman got them all!  12/31/91 Little Jeffrey Webster had an emergency appendectomy on Christmas day and is doing fine.

Twenty-Five Years Ago:
7/29/86 Judges gave the Butternut Valley Garden Club standard flower show at eh Otsego County Fair an overall score of 95 out of 100 points and awarded 2 tri-color ribbons and 2 awards of merit. Audrey Gregory got the Creativity Award for still-life design “Color Our World”, the 1977 show theme.  Marion Dodge received a blue ribbon for her evening buffet; “First Picnic-1946.”

Thirty Years Ago:  7/16/81 April Turnbull celebrated her sixth birthday with a party at her home.  6/7/82 Pete Jacoby’s Junkies had reason toe celebrate.  They not only defeated the Empire House team but celebrated Pete’s wedding day.  6/24/82 The report on LeRoy Sherwood is not good.  I’m sure his friends feel as I do, very sad.
March 1, 1982 A fire destroyed the foundry in Morris.  It had only been a month since Morris Castings had reopened an old foundry near the Otsego County Fairgrounds, when fire ripped through the old stone and wood structure on March1.  Eight fire departments and 150 firefighters fought the blaze for several hours, which caused damages well in excess of $100,000.  Arson was ruled out and fire investigators decided a massive furnace was the cause, igniting a ceiling area.  The building was totally destroyed.  Maurice Bridges was on the scene taking pictures of the blaze.  He recalled the plant being built in 1917 as a factory to produce the Linn Tractor.  Bridges said when he was hired the factory employed as many as 70 and produced 225 tractors a year. “It became very profitable,” Bridges said,” He and his partner  referring to Linn, “made a million bucks in about 12 years.”
Forty Years Ago:  Rice is the basic food of about half the world.  The U.S. is the biggest rice exporter though it has less than 1% of the world’s acreage.

Fifty Years Ago:  Cigarettes: Stratfords king size, $1.99 per carton.

Sixty Years Ago: 6/21/51 Lyon-Raymond Corp. of Greene has leased the Linn Mfg. plant in Morris.  7/26/51 David Benjamin, 29, drowned in Linn Pond.  He was giving Carlyle Hoffman, 8, a piggyback ride across the pond when he sank without a struggle.  The boy was saved by Greta Tolley.  12/27/51 For Sale: 1955 Ford custom 8, 4 dr, auto, power, extra tires. Sacrifice at $299.  Use of new insecticides has resulted in bigger house flies, according to a Cornell entomologist.  Joe DiMaggio announced his retirement.  His #5 uniform will be retired and donated to the Baseball Hall of Fame, in Cooperstown.
Seventy Years Ago:  7/17/41 The War Dept. is asking the American Legion to set up 3 airplane observation posts at designated places in this vicinity.  Watchers will be needed 24 hours a day.  7/24/41   Henry Ford predicts that within the next few years, car bodies will be made of plastic.
Eighty Years Ago:  12/10/31 Twenty dead and 101 wounded is the toll of New York’s hunting season to Nov. 18th.  Last year’s dead totaled 28 with 59 wounded though fewer hunters were afield. Ten of the dead were victims of their own guns; eight fell before the guns of other hunters; and two were killed by stray bullets.  One of these was farmer working in his field.  12/31/31 Christmas day the post office will be open only from 9 until 11 a.m.  The lobby will be open until 7:30 p.m.  6/23/32 The Morris Fair will be omitted this year by C.H. Naylor due to the general depression in agriculture and business.

February 22, 1932 Students began classes in the new Lewis Ruthurford Morris Central School.  Nearly 3,000 people showed up for the public inspection from all 13 districts.  Erected at a cost of about $330,000, one half of which was provided by Dr. and Mrs. Lewis R. Morris, with participation on the part of the state for one-quarter of the cost of the building, ideal provision is made for 500 students.

Ninety Years Ago:  12/10/21 Nineteen lives lost and 52 wounded was the toll of the 1921 hunting season in New York; 12 by their own rifles and 7 by weapons in the hands of others.

Addition to Class of 1969:  Sophie Wagner Liberatore is a 41 year employee of Frontier Communications and enjoys all the updates from class members on Facebook.  Anyone wishing to ride motorcycle or go running with her, please contact her on Facebook or at: 

sophielib@yahoo.com
2011-2012 Obits

Tyler Matthew Adair 2006

Class of 1997

Florence Bundy Card 1923-2011

Class of 1942

Anita George Carr 12/13/11

Class of 1950

Michael Finneran 8/15/11

Class of 1967 worked at school for 20 yrs.

Michael A. Glidden 2012

Class of 1984

John Palmer Gregory 11/14/11

Seymour Gregory 2012

Class of 1956

Linda Lee Decker Guiffre 1950-2011

Class of 1968

Harland Robert Johnson 10/20/11
Class of 1954

Maynard Kelsey Jr. 6/1/12

Thomas Whitmore Knapp 1946-2011

Class of 1963, past President of the Alumni Association

Christine Marie Laubmeier 1962-2011

Class of 1980
Esther McWilliams Mayne 8/1/11

Class of 1947

Ruth Carol Miller 8/18/11

Morris Central School Cook for over 30 years

Denise Morehouse Hughes 2012

Class of 1955

Gary Rutherford 10/13/11

U. S. Army Korean War Veteran

Class of 1954

Irene Foote Schumann 1922-2012

Class of 1940

Jane Stone Scott 2/19/12

U. S. Army Class of 1975

James Toomath 11/24/11

Class of 1953
